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On this 4th day of March 2022, the ALPHA witnessing team of the PEACEFUL FAMILIES 

ORGANIZATION, an affiliate organization to the EJAGHAM CLERGIES ASSOCIATION FOR 

PEACE AND DEVELOPMENT (ECAPD), went out strongly and had a beautiful presentation of her 

COMMUNITY CAMPAIGN FOR PEACEFUL FAMILIES, in a non refugee locality of the host 

Nigerian nation. Having served as a missionary with the FAMILY FEDERATION FOR WORLD 

PEACE AND UNIFI CATION back home in CAMEROON, before becoming refugee in Nigeria due to 

the Southern and Eastern Cameroon crisis, there isn't any way for me to halt in my lifetime activities to 

possess life and give life to humanity without boundaries of religion, nationality and geography. 

 

Today, the story is turning a new page, being able to work with the refugees and the host Nigerian 

communities. Approaching a community with about 150 persons gathered to listen to my presentation 

was very encouraging and motivating. We are gradually gathering momentum by embracing a huge 

responsibility to pursue the course. Though as refugees with unthinkable minimal means of subsistence, 

we were very joyful to our Heavenly Parents and our TRUE PARENTS for the strength and courage. 

 

Our presentation was quite moving, compelling and clear about the new vision that permits us to manage 

peace and developmental affairs through a family mechanism and philosophy. Surprisingly, for almost an 

hour of presentation we had many appeals from the community members for more sessions. Infact, many 

persons expressed great anxiety for further working sessions. 

 

We hope we shall be able to implant the Heavenly vision within this people and further. Our Alpha 

Witnessing Team (AWT) was composed of the founder of ECAPD and PEAFAMOR, a Catechist, a 

pastor and a young peace activist. In fact, we are gradually opening the way forward for an extensive 

outreach as we are looking for sponsors of our projects. 

 

We thank our HEAVENLY PARENTS and TRUE PARENTS for all. By Cosmas O. (founder) 

 

 

 


